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1
Introduction

The overhead costs for 3GPP are based on the overhead costs of ETSI and are derived as a proportion of 3GPP salary costs over ETSI salary costs.  However, some 3GPP Partners have requested clarification on the relationship between the 3GPP budget documentation and the budget documentation presented to the ETSI General Assembly.  This document aims to clarify this point.

2
Year 2000

The year 2000 overhead costs of ETSI were predicted in ETSI GA36 which took place in November 2000.  At that time the year end prediction was as follows (see GA36(00)05rev1 Annex 4 Table 2):

IT

2386 kEUR

Accommodation
2035 kEUR

Administration
1149 kEUR

Total

5570 kEUR

Following the close of the year the audited accounts were prepared and presented to ETSI GA37 which took place in April 2001.  The audited accounts show the following overhead costs (see GA37(01)07 Table 2):

IT

2751 kEUR

Accommodation
1851 kEUR

Administration
  955 kEUR

Total

5557 kEUR

The differences between the year end prediction and the final situation is fully explained in the ETSI GA documents.

3
Year 2001

The predicted overhead costs for ETSI for year 2001 were presented to ETSI GA 36 in November 2000 and were as follows (see GA36(00)05rev1 Annex 4 Table 2):

IT

2539 kEUR

Accommodation
2300 kEUR

Administration
1200 kEUR

Total

6039 kEUR

Due to the timing of the 3GPP Organizational Partners meeting, draft information was used for the preparation of the budget and the basis for calculating the overheads were as follows (see 3GPP/OP#4(00)08 Annex F):

IT

2464 kEUR

Accommodation
2375 kEUR

Administration
1200 kEUR

Total 

6039 kEUR

It can be seen that there is a difference of 75 kEUR for the IT and Accommodation predictions but these cancel out resulting in the total overhead predictions being exactly the same.

The calculation of the overheads to be charged to 3GPP are derived in proportion to the salary costs of 3GPP when compared with the total salary related expenses of ETSI.

The prediction on which the 3GPP proposed budget was calculated was that the Total ETSI salary costs would be 11623 kEUR and that the 3GPP salary costs would 3625 kEUR (see 3GPP/OP#4(00)08 Annex F).  This implies that the proportion of overheads to be charged to 3GPP would be 31,2% of the total.

The prediction as subsequently presented to the ETSI General Assembly shows a total salary prediction of 11 362 kEUR (see GA36(00)05rev1 Annex 4 Table 2).  With the additional resources that have been allocated the 3GPP salary costs will be in the order of 3895 kEUR which implies a liability to 3GOO of approximately 34 % of the total overhead costs.

4
Conclusions

The budget for each year needs to be prepared in the preceding Autumn (November ETSI GA) and can only be based on predictions.  History has shown that the predictions are reliable.  The year end situation is not fully available until the following Spring (April ETSI GA).  History has shown that in the case of overhead costs there is very little variation between the prediction and year end situation.

3GPP FFG should discuss how best to conclude the year 2001 budget; whether to rely on the predicted information and to conclude the accounts or to wait until next April before completing the year end accounts.


